
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  
 

1. Parishes are encouraged to offer daily Mass even if attendance is drastically curtailed by 

government restrictions. 

2. Priests have the ability to provide additional weekday Masses as needed, to a maximum of two 

(2) Masses per priest each day. 

3. Parishes can determine the best way to manage registration and contact tracing according to 

their particular settings or circumstances. 

Parishes have the following options for the attendance at Sunday Mass and the reception of Holy 

Communion. 

1. : Priests have the ability to provide 

additional Sunday Masses as needed, to a maximum of (4) Masses per priest on Sunday. This may or 

may not include Sunday Masses on Saturday. This permission has already been granted by Bishop 

McGrattan to those who would choose to offer more Sunday Masses for the faithful. 

2. 

: An alternative to the offering of multiple celebrations of Sunday Mass in parishes is the 

celebration of the Rite of Communion in Ordinary Circumstances, which can be found in the Pastoral 

Care of the Sick (blue book commonly used for anointing and viaticum) on pages 55-63 using option 

A. (See Appendix I for the modified version of this Rite) The two scenarios are possible for the 

celebration of this rite. 

 Deacons may be asked to preside at the Rite to assist the priest(s) in providing more 

opportunities for the faithful to receive the Holy Eucharist through this rite.  

 Priests and deacons are not to receive Holy Communion when presiding over the Rite as is 

the case when we bring Holy Communion to the sick. Priests must celebrate at least one 

Mass on Sunday. Deacons may receive Holy Communion from the priest. 

 Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion cannot preside over this Rite. 

PROCEDURES FOR CELEBRATING THE RITE 

 This Rite is to be offered on Sunday outside the regularly scheduled Mass times for a designated 

period of time. The beginning and end time should be clearly communicated to the faithful, and they 

do not need to pre-register. 

 The Rite is designed to be brief and will take close to 10 minutes to celebrate.  



 

  
 

 The Rite may be celebrated in the church with up to 15 attendees. The configuration of attendees 

(individuals/families) will determine the proper physical distance required to ensure that health and 

safety protocols are properly observed. 

 The attendees would enter the Church through the designated entrance and aisle and proceed to 

the front of the sanctuary where they would remain standing throughout the duration of the 

liturgical rite.  

 Volunteers are required to manage the people who come to the church. A volunteer is in charge of 

contact tracing. This should be processed outside the church. 

 Care must be taken to ensure that people who wait outside the church must remain in their vehicles 

until it is their turn to line up. A volunteer can coordinate this step of preparation so that no more 

than 15 people at a time enter the church and that people do not congregate outside in the church 

parking lot. People not from the same household must observe proper physical distancing at all 

times. 

 A volunteer is assigned to manage the entry door and the flow of the people entering the church. 

 All who enter must use the hand sanitizer located by the door. The requirement of wearing a mask 

when receiving Holy Communion remains in effect. 

 At least one (1) volunteer will be needed to assist inside the church during the celebration of the 

rite. 

 A volunteer is assigned to manage the exit door and the flow of people leaving the church.  

 There is no need to disinfect or sanitize the pews.  

 The people leave the church in silence. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  
 



 

  
 



 

  
 



 

  
 

 


